
Question on Notice 

No. 981 

Asked on 12 October 2022 

 
 

MR J LANGBROEK ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES 
AND MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise how many penalty infringement notices have been issued in the 
last three years for Motorised Mobility Devices (MMDs) and Personalised Mobility Devices 
(PMDs) for exceeding the speed limit on public infrastructure in Queensland (reported 
separately by region)? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) that while the QPS does not 
record the number of infringements for exceeding the speed limit on public infrastructure, 
the QPS does records the number of infringements relating to exceeding speed where 
there is a speed limit imposed. 
  
However, the QPS has also advised that to provide the number of infringements for 
speeding on MMDs would require a manual examination of a large number 
of individual infringement notice records and this is considered an unjustifiable use of 
police resources at this time. 
  
That being said, I am advised by the QPS that the number of infringements for 
exceeding 25 km/h on a PMD for the last three years to 30 June 2022 is detailed in the 
table below: 
 

Region Number 

Brisbane 186 
Central 2 
Far Northern 9 
North Coast 22 
South Eastern 11 
Southern 8 

 


